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Greetings Mr. Calfee,
         I am Caltrans’ statewide coordinator for paleontological resource issues and am
commenting on the proposal to move the Appendix G question regarding
paleontological resources from the Cultural section to Geology.  While this would be
an improvement, I recommend that paleontological resources and unique geologic
features be treated separately as a standalone section in the CEQA checklist of
Appendix G instead.  Paleontology is a subset of geology however, the types of
concerns addressed in the current geology section are really about public safety,
while the question regarding paleontological resources and unique geologic features
is about protecting scientific resources that belong to the public.  These issues and
the goals of their related questions are very different.  As a reviewer of
environmental documents, I am concerned that if preparers see that paleontological
resources and unique geologic features are included in the existing geology section of
the CEQA checklist they will be inclined to include the discussion of these scientific
resources with their discussion of faults, earthquake and landslide potential, etc.  This
would lead to confusion and may result in inadequate coverage of the resource
issues.
 
         Thank you for considering my comment.   
 
Kim Christmann
Senior Engineering Geologist
Caltrans Division of Environmental Analysis
Hazardous Waste, Air, Noise & Paleontology Office
Responsibilities: Hazardous Waste & Paleontology
(916) 653-3265
 
How did we do? Help us serve you better!
Caltrans Environmental Analysis Customer Service Survey Link:
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/CTEnvironmentalAnalysisSurvey
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